November 2012
I’ve previously mentioned that the work on the Hensington Road scheme did not go as planned and my main focus has been ensuring that the scheme is completed by the contractor without any cost to the tax payer. The scheme was part of the planning agreement for the development at Shipton Road and it’s important that the work is completed as agreed by all parties involved in the planning process.

Parking outside schools is always a tricky issue due to lack of space, the ideal solution is to try and find alternative ways of taking children to school. Sometimes it’s possible to walk or cycle however people are quite often dropping children off on their way to work. Middle Barton school is no different to any other across the county in this respect, the Parish Council is putting forward a plan to improve parking outside the school and they are working hard  to see if we can deliver improvements to the area outside the school, making it safer for all users.
I have mentioned the budget process before and I cannot emphasise the work that is being carried out at the County Council to reduce expenditure to try to maintain services. It’s a very difficult challenge, we know that some people expect all services to remain the same however with the reduction of government funding by 28% I’m sure you’ll understand the difficulties we have. We have reduced senior management costs by 40% and staff overall by 20%, we are in the middle of a 4 year plan to reduce spending by £119 million with more savings needed in the coming years. I will do my upmost to strike a fair balance across the council; I’m certainly listening to everybody to achieve that aim.
Congratulations to Pauline Richardson for a long service award from Oxfordshire Association of Young People at their AGM.

Winter is approaching and the highway team monitor the forecast each day to see if gritting is required. A decision is normally taken by 12 noon each day however the weather is continued to be monitored throughout the day. Full details are available on the Council’s website.
Ian Hudspeth

